
                  Poway Cruisers  

                 Steering Committee Meeting notes 

                                 Tuesday January 10, 2023 6:00 - 7:00 

President: Shawn Hodgetts                                 Vice President: Bill Bryan 

Members: Carol Asbury, Jerry Badders, Bonnie Badders, Steven Bauman, 

Gerald DeSoto, Mike Petermann, Bill Personius, Pat Adler, Ron Shedd. 
      

      

1. Call Meeting to Order (Shawn)  

     All members present except,  

2. Review Notes from the December 13, 2022 Steering Committee Meeting (Jerry) 

     Motion to approve, Lana, 2nd all in, and Motion passed. 

3. Event Coordinator Report (Bill) 

4. December Financial Reports (Mike) 

     Motion to approve Lana, 2nd all in, and Motion passed.     . 

5. Website & Facebook Status (Bill) & (Bonnie) 

6. Events Report (Bill) 

75-100 cars attended 51 signed up. 50/50 $240 to winner $240 to club           

Trophy winners: State farm trophy George Cowman 1937 Buick, Sherry Lee 

56 Chevy 210 PC trophy and Bill Jeffers 70 Ply Duster PC trophy. 

7. Club T-Shirts and other attire (Carol) 

8. SD Assoc. Car Clubs Report (Shawn) 

9. Open Items/Ad Hoc 

a. Insurance review, get a copy 

b. Guidelines Committee, any changes needed 

c. 2023 Budget and other concerns 

d. Share membership email group 

e. Updated tri-fold, ned more copies as handouts at show 

f. Post volunteer list for In-N-Out Show  

g. Post State Farm on WEB for Sponsor, Yes/No 

Adjourn Meeting (Shawn)  

Next Members Meeting: Thursday, January 19, 2023 at 6:00  

Next SC Meeting: February 14, 2022  

Signed: January 10, 2023 

By:    Jerry Badders 

 Jerry Badders, Secretary 

Poway Cruisers Car Club 

 

 



Comments for consideration for Steering Committee Meeting from Shawn: 

Consolidate SC and club meeting to one night?  5:00-5:30 SC, 5:30-6:30 Dinner/social hour, 

6:30-7:30 Club meeting?  Move combined meeting to Wednesday night? 

George may be attending, if so he wants to discuss the July 4 RB show and will ask for more 

support during the preparations prior to the actual show 

Need to review the By-Laws 

Website - reference to Hamburger Factory for meetings.  Need to discuss alternate venues for 

the meetings 

Website - By-Laws due for annual review.  Title is over the hill gang history... 

Website - Rides for Sale, are we going to maintain this, open it up for parts for sale as well? 

Website - Hamburger Factory Cruise Night, outdated, delete? 

Pop up 

Table 

PA (Bryan is working on Ed) 

Feedback on today's show  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Comments for consideration at the Steering Committee Meeting from Bill: 

Concerning the Car Show on Saturday.  Overall… a Great Show to Start Off the New Year! 

1. Molly has offered to make new tablecloths for the tables as Lana took the ones that were 

used previously.  Need to know what size tables will be used in the future? 

2. Suggest attaching 1-5 FREE (different color tickets*) to the registration forms to: 

a. Encourage Sign-Ups 

b. Make the 50/50 an “Opportunity Drawing” vice a “Raffle” 

*Need to discuss if these FREE tickets are for prizes and the 50/50 Drawing or for prizes only? 

       3.  Need cones set up in front and back of tent area to allow people to approach and depart 

the tent area unobstructed (Ed has the cones) 

       4.  Formalize Sympathy Cards for members of the club that pass away (By-Laws 

comment?)  -  

             Molly has a Card for Tamara Koontz we will bring tomorrow night for the Steering 

Committee Members to sign 

      5.  The prize drawings on the half hour should be placed on a white board to encourage 

people to come back to the tent to check their numbers (and maybe purchase more tickets).   

      6.  The PA system was weak and not as good as the one Ed and Lana had.  Can’t hear 

announcements and or the music that is being played.   

      7.  Consider making it a policy that Poway Cruisers DO NOT win the Awards (prizes and 

50/50 OK) however NO AWARDS!   

            It is tacky if we pick our Club Members to win the trophies! 

     8.  Doing the prizes and the trophies on Saturday took WAY TOO LONG!  

     9.  I think we should have two club members walk around the show and Welcome People 

who are obviously new to the show and speak to them about the club.   

          A Club Tri-fold could be handed out and the people could be encouraged to join the 

club.  Go to the desk and sign-up so we know if the Greeters were successful/effective. 

          Greeters could be volunteers and assigned each month. 

 

      

 

  

 


